
 
 

 
Council – 5 September 2024 

 
Notice of Motion - Winter Fuel Payment for Many Swansea 

Pensioners  
 
Notice of Motion from Councillors Lyndon Jones, Francesca O'Brien, Paxton 
Hood-Williams, Richard Lewis, Will Thomas and Angela O'Connor.  
 
 
The UK Government's decision to remove the winter fuel allowance will leave 26,000 
Swansea pensioners wondering whether to heat their homes this winter or put food 
on their table. 
 
This cut means a total of £8 million being taken out of their pockets.  
 
This Council urges the UK Government to reinstate the winter fuel payment in full to 
support Swansea pensioners.  
 


